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IŜƭƭƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ 

This week we paused for a moment to celebrate Harmony day. This is a day where we celebrate Australian 

multiculturalism, based on the successful inclusion of people from all over the world  into our community. Australia is 

the most successful multicultural country on earth and we should celebrate this and work to maintain it. Since 1999, 

more than 70,000 Harmony Day events have been held in places such as childcare centres, schools and community 

groups across Australia. (https://www.harmony.gov.au/)  Thank you to Antonia and team for leading yesterday’s 

celebration assembly. 

Harmony Day promotes the values of 

inclusivity, respect and belonging and these 

are things that we hold dear at Turner as they 

align with our SCARFF values. Knowing the 

thoughtful citizens our students are, I asked a 

few of them to share their thoughts about 

what Harmony at Turner means to us……. 

‘….Harmony at Turner is important because otherwise we wouldn’t be diverse as a community. If we only accepted 

people who were the same, we wouldn’t learn anything new.’ Cƛƴƴ 

‘We have different opinions, we have different religions and we have different 

reasons why we have ended up here at Turner. It’s a good thing for Turner 

because it means we get a better education. We know lots of different kinds of 

people and we learn to respect our differences. It’s a good day to be diverse. 

We get to learn about different cultures and that helps us to understand the 

world. For our future, [celebrating diversity] means less wars. It means more 

people will accept us for who we are and that makes us feel good.’ IŀǊǾŜŜƴΣ 

IŀȅƭŜȅ ŀƴŘ bŀǘƘŀƴƛŀ 

As I immerse myself into the Turner School community, I thank you for sharing 

your stories. It is your stories that help me to understand how very important it 

is that we listen to, reflect on, respect and celebrate our differences. I’m so glad 

you are here to be a part of that!  

Kind regards, 

!ƭƭƛǎƻƴ  

https://www.harmony.gov.au/
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S˦˔m˙˔nʐ Cˉˠ˚˔vʨʕ 

Rʍᴯecˢi˛ʘ 
The 2018 Turner School Swimming Carnival was amazing, we all had so much fun. 

It was great to see all the houses cheering during the swimming races, the fun 

rotations and all of the fabulous volunteers from our Turner community and 

Lyneham High. 

Well done to everyone that participated in a race. You helped your house earn 

points and showed great sportsmanship. No matter where you finished, you 

should congratulate yourself for having the courage to enter an event. There were 

50m and 100m races for four different strokes as well as the teacher vs 

house relay race. Congratulations to the teachers, Nick, Eddie, Alex and Lyndsey, 

for winning this race. 

As well as the races there were fun rotations for all students to participate in. Our rotations included grass activities, 

waterpark play, relay races, and volleyball and our favourite, rob the nest. In rob the nest we played the traditional 

children’s game, however, there was one big twist… it was in water! We swam back and forth in the small pool trying to 

collect items for our nest. During the grass rotations we ran from bucket to bucket in a relay style carrying sponges or cups. 

The aim was to try to get the most amount of water in our bucket. In the baby pool we walked, ran, crab walked and 

wormed in the water from one side of the pool to another. During the volleyball rotation we ran around trying to chuck 

the ball to the other side of the court without it being caught. Waterpark play was awesome as always, with pieces of 

equipment that sprayed water all over you and your friends. Overall, the activities the activities were great and we thank 

all the amazing teachers and the awesome students from Lyneham High who helped out on the day.   

On behalf of Turner School we would like to thank everyone for coming and helping at the swimming carnival last Tuesday. 

Your help really did make our swimming carnival better. It was a really great day and we enjoyed it. Congratulations to all 

of the houses. In the end the results were Stonehaven in first place.  

Once again, thank you and we look forward to leading you at our Cross Country carnival in term 2. 

Your 2018 House Captains: 

Kanina E and Leo G (Gowrie); Finn H and Hayley S(Gloucester); Evie P and Fahim V (Isaacs) and Sam H and Leah M 

(Stonehaven) 

[ȅƴŘǎŜȅ {ƛƳŎƻŜ μ t9 ϧ IŜŀƭǘƘ ¢ŜŀƳ 

9![κ5 /ƻũŜŜ /Ƙŀǘ 
CƻǊ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκŎŀǊŜǊǎ  

ǿƘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ŀ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ  

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нф aŀǊŎƘ уΥпл - фΥол ŀƳ 
Many students at Turner School speak languages other than English. They are said to have English as an Additional Language and/or 

Dialect (EAL/D). We have recently identified close to forty languages that are spoken in our school community.  

In order to discuss some shared experiences, we invite you to come and meet other parents on Thursday 29 March at 8:40 a.m. In 

particular we will talk about the benefits for children learning in more than one language.  We will also explore some ideas for 

Storytime in languages other than English. We will meet in the in the Library Conference Room. 

You are welcome to bring your children who are not yet school age.  K-6 children can be supervised by Turner staff on morning duty 

either in the library or in the playground from 8:30am.  

We look forward to meeting you and discussing how we can work together to strengthen support for EAL/D families. 

YƛƳōŜǊƭŜȅ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ μ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻŦ LƴŘƻƴŜǎƛŀƴ ŀƴŘ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ Iƻƻƪ μ 9![κ5 ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ     
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Canberra Children's Choir  
Love to sing? 

Join /ŀƴōŜǊǊŀ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻƛǊΣ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ¢ƻōƛŀǎ /ƻƭŜ  

We’re currently enrolling for term 2 

Contact Toby on 0437375976. 

 

Important news regarding our 

school phones  
Turner School phones have been converted to Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP). 

Our new contact numbers are as follows: 

¶ /ƻƴŘŀƳƛƴŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘ hŶŎŜ ς смпн нпол ƻǊ смпн нпом 

¶ 5ŀǾƛŘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ hŶŎŜ ς смпн нпос 

During the transition phase the old phone numbers will still connect you to Turner School but they will cease to exist as from 6 July 
2018. 

Thank you 

Instrumental Music Program 
The students listed below have been selected by audition for the ACT Instrumental Music 
Program’s Extension Ensembles in 2018. This is the equivalent of ACT representation in Music. 

Groups include: 

ACT Primary Concert Bands – Year 6 IMP students – 2 bands 

ACT Primary Concert Choir – Year 4, 5 & 6 students 

ACT Percussion Ensemble - Year 7-12 students 

ACT Junior Concert Band - Year 7 & 8 students 

ACT Senior Concert Band - Year 9-12 students 

ACT Senior Jazz Band - Year 9-12 students 

ACT Senior Concert Choir - Year 7-12 students  

These ensembles are directed and administered by the Instrumental Music Program and rehearse each school week at the 
Instrumental Music Program's Centre in Kaleen. The ensembles will perform at school, community and directorate events throughout 
the year. Some groups also participate in interstate and overseas tours. 

Please help us in congratulating our following students who will be participating in either the ACT Primary Concert Bands and the ACT 
Primary Concert Chior: 

¶ Amelia B 
¶ Nina B 
¶ Zachary C 
¶ Sara E 
¶ James E 
¶ William H 
¶ Miani K 
¶ Tully L-M 
¶ Harveen M 
¶ Leah M 
 
bŀƛŘŀ .ƭŀŎƪƭŜȅ μ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ - LƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭ aǳǎƛŎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi_mIbosP7ZAhVEOrwKHb6TDFQQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcamedus.com%2Fschool_website%2Findex.php%3Froute%3Dschool_hot_topics%26school_id%3D46%26school_hot_topics_id
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Stay Connected with your Childės class 
Parents/ Carers: to ensure you are kept up to date with any happenings across the school, especially information relating to your 
child’s class, potential play dates, and other events, you can now sign up online via the Turner School website. 

All you have to do is enter at:http://www.turners.act.edu.au/our_community/class_parent_contacts then choose the class/es for your 
child/ ren and enter your details.  A list of parents names will be sent to each class parent coordinator across the school. 

Note: If you have a child in the small group classes in Years 5/6 – we are still looking for Class Parent Contact volunteers – it really is a 
rewarding opportunity. If you have any questions, contact the Class Parent Contact Coordinator: Dale Todling (dnjtodling@gmail.com). 

The current Class Parent Contact List is below: 

 tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ wƻƭƭ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊκǎ 

Olivia Park PSMW1 Liga Ailte 

Lauren Thearle PSMW2 Sandra Shepley 

Chaye Gough PSTHF Sandy Home 

YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ wƻƭƭ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊκǎ 

Angela Wilson SKHA Heather Walker 

Dale Todling KLO Leanne Oxley 

Dara Williams KCM Chelsea McKenzie 

Tonya Haff KMB Antiona McGuire, Cath Blake 

¸Ǌ мκн wƻƭƭ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊκǎ 

Phoebe Cuthbertson 2MW Michelle Wilson 

Carla Giuca 1DC David Conley 

Dale Todling S1/2KH Katrina Harding 

Melissa Yeoh 1/2CM Celeste Murphy 

Melissa Yeoh S1/2AU Amanda Usher 

Melissa Yeoh 1/2SN Sammy Noble 

Dale Todling 1/2TC Tilly Cave 

Nathan and Adele Richards 1/2MA Carolyn Macleod, Melanie Akhurst 

¸Ǌ оκп wƻƭƭ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊκǎ 

Beth Darling 3/4LF Lauren French 

Tracy Littlewood 3/4EJ Eddie Jenkins 

Percy Bell 3/4TP Taneal Proctor 

Derek Archer 3/4EM Erin McMahon 

Alison Paton S3/4AH Adam Hellyar 

  S3/4EO Jessica Engele (M-Th), Felicity O'Flynn (F) 

Greta Doherty 3/4SO Iesha Siotis 

Ilona DiBella 3/4AL Alex Lilly 

¸Ǌ рκс /ƭŀǎǎ tŀǊŜƴǘ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎ wƻƭƭ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊκǎ 

To be confirmed S5/6MM Michael McDougall 

To be confirmed S5/6HM Helen Middleton 

Ann Napier 5/6GS Georgia Stephens 

Sara Quinn 5/6NC Nick Collins 

  5/6LS Lyndsey Simcoe 

Robyn Thurect 5/6EG Emily Gregory 

  5/6CK Charlotte Kewley 

aǳǎƛŎ     

Aarthi Biddle Choir Liga Ailte 

Aarthi Biddle Yr5 Band Julie Mayhew  

Aarthi Biddle Yr6 Band  Julie Mayhew 

http://www.turners.act.edu.au/our_community/class_parent_contacts
mailto:dnjtodling@gmail.com
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P&C Report 
¢ƘŜ ¢wL±L! bLDI¢ ƛǎ ƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ wǳƎōȅ ¦ƴƛƻƴ /ƭǳō όǘƘŜ w¦/ύ ǘƘƛǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ ноǊŘ ƻŦ aŀǊŎƘΣ 

ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŀǘ тǇƳΦ It is $10 per head – paid at the door. If you’d like to reserve a table email 

Stevepaton76@gmail.com (up to 12 per table). Alternatively, you can book a smaller number 

of seats (just one is fine) with {ǘŜǾŜ and arrive on the night, where you’ll be linked up with 

others to form tables of soon-to-be friends. See the notice in the newsletter for more details.  

Building connections - thanks to !ŀǊǘƘƛ ŀƴŘ 5ŀƭŜΣ we now have a ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ tϧ/ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ DǊƻǳǇ. 

Initially we have set this up as a closed group. If you’d like to join please do by sending a request through 

the site! All parents and carers at Turner are welcome. We tossed up open versus closed – if you have 

strong opinions either way let the P&C know: turnerprimarypandc@gmail.com. 

The Class Parents Contact Network is building strength, having already completed multiple events and playdates.  Thanks 

to aŜƭ who organised a 1/2 class playdate at Boundless last weekend. Following on from the hugely successful .ƛƎ 

!ƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ¢ŜŀΣ another has been planned. School day events are tricky for working parents, but for those who can juggle 

to make it work – our community is stronger for the connections you build. The next one – CǊƛŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ муǘƘ ƻŦ aŀȅ - block 

it out in your diary! 

The CŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜ Ǉƻƭƻ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘǎ are available for sale each week. The order 
form is on the School’s website and t-shirts will be delivered with the lunch orders each 
Friday (see the link below).  I am also trying to gauge the level of interest in long sleeved 
shirts – if this is something you’re interested in let me know. I’ll be seeking feedback 
from those who have ordered the short sleeved shirts – this will include the quality, the 
process and interest in long sleeved shirts. 
http://www.turners.act.edu.au/__data/assets/

pdf_file/0006/408444/2017_Order_form_Turner_School_Fairtrade_uniforms.pdf.  

Thanks to everyone who attended the P&C meeting on Tuesday night – it’s great to see so many people contributing each 

month – and the ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ CŜǘŜ is one step closer with the rides decided upon! Everyone at Turner is a member of the P&C 

and you’re always welcome at any meeting – which only go for an hour (we’ve got good at this). It is uplifting to see so 

how attendance has grown over the last year. I appreciate you taking the time to help make Turner an even better school 

through social connection – being involved, making friends and having fun. The next meeting is on Tuesday the 15th of 

May – for an hour – 7.30 to 8.30pm. 

 I’ll see you on Friday at the RUC! 

IŜƭŜƴ .Ŝƭƭ  μ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ tϧ/ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ μ лпмп тмп мфм μ turnerprimarypandc@gmail.com  

        Diary Dates:        
 Friday 23 March       Tuesday 15 May   Friday 18 May  Saturday 27 October 

 

  

 

 

Trivia Night, 7pm at the RUC  P&C Meeting, 7:30-8:30pm Big Afternoon Tea  Turner Fete, 10am-2pm 

               Term 2, 3pm   

        Notes due back         
  Kinder Health Checks Student Information Check Sheet Years 5/6 Belconnen Regional Swimming Carnival 

  

http://theruc.com.au/
mailto:Stevepaton76@gmail.com
mailto:turnerprimarypandc@gmail.com
http://www.turners.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/408444/2017_Order_form_Turner_School_Fairtrade_uniforms.pdf
http://www.turners.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/408444/2017_Order_form_Turner_School_Fairtrade_uniforms.pdf
mailto:turnerprimarypandc@gmail.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwivrrTPibHZAhWBe7wKHY5YDRUQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fhappy-students-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw3XWdub5JvAzWpD9XnBxgGO&ust=1519098145112335
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.ǊƛƳƳŜŘ Ƙŀǘǎ a¦{¢ ōŜ ǿƻǊƴ 

ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜΦ 

.ǳŎƪŜǘ Ƙŀǘǎ 

ŀǊŜ 

ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 

/ƻƴŘŀƳƛƴŜ 

{ǘǊŜŜǘ ŦǊƻƴǘ 

ƻŶŎŜ ŦƻǊ ϷуΦнрΦ  

Turner Notices 

             Senior Assembly, 2:10pm 

Week 8 - Wednesday 28 March 

Led by 3/4 AL and 3/4 LF 

Junior Assembly, 2:10pm 

Week 9ñWednesday 4 April 

Led by 1DC and 2MW 

Receiving the Turner 

Newsletter? 

Do you receive the Turner Newsletter via email? 

If not, please contact the school office in person 

or on 61422430 or 61422436 to provide your 

email details. It looks great in colour. 

EASTER 

t¦.[L/ 

Ih[L5!¸{ 
DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅτол aŀǊŎƘ ό²ŜŜƪ уύ 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ aƻƴŘŀȅτн !ǇǊƛƭ ό²ŜŜƪ фύ 

Upcoming Coffee 

Chat  

Monday 9 April, 8:45-9:30am in 

Library Conference Room.  Come 

along and join us for a hot cuppa, 

meet new and old acquaintances 

and a friendly chat.  

Turner School Trivia Night   
Don't forget this Friday night (23 March) is the Turner School Trivia Night.  

¶ When - Friday 23 March from 7pm 

¶ Where - Turner RUC (54 McCaughey Street, Turner) 

¶ How much - $10 per person 

¶ How many friends do I need to rope in - up to 12 per table 

¶ Where do all the proceeds go - straight to the Turner P&C. 

The restaurant will be open on the night if you'd like to order dinner. 

Children who are participating in the trivia are welcome to attend Trivia Night. All 
children will have to be seated at the team table for the whole event, and be paid for (noting no discount for small 
people - all for a good cause!) to participate. 

We are not able to have any unsupervised children in the Club, particularly noting that it will be a busy Friday night. The 
P&C is not organising any child minding, so if your children won't be participating in trivia, we recommend making your 
own arrangements for your children. 

/ƻƭŜǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ 
ŦƻǊ {ǇƻǊǘ  

Turner School is participating 
in this years Coles - Schools for 
Sport program.  

Please save your Coles Schools for Sports vouchers 
and place them in the boxes that will appear in the 
David St and Condamine Street offices next week.  We 
hope to get a heap of sports equipment  for the 
school at the end of the program.  
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/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ bƻǝŎŜǎ 

 

 

 

Canberra Youth 
Orchestraõs 2018 
Concert Series  
ƻǇŜƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ hǇŜǊŀ Dŀƭŀ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ƻōƛŀǎ /ƻƭŜΣ [ƻǳƛǎŜ tŀƎŜ 
ŀƴŘ {ŀǊŀƘƭƻǳƛǎŜ hǿŜƴǎΦ  Presenting some of the most popular 
arias and overtures from over 300 years, the program will 
include arias from Handel’s Dƛǳƭƛƻ /ŜǎŀǊŜ, 9 {ǘǊŀƴƻ and .ǊƛƴŘƛǎƛ 
from Verdi’s [ŀ ¢ǊŀǾƛŀǘŀ, and Katz-Chernin’s ²ƛƭŘ {ǿŀƴǎ. The 
orchestra will perform Rossini’s ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ ¢Ŝƭƭ hǾŜǊǘǳǊŜ and 
IŀōŀƴŜǊŀ, LƴǘŜǊƳŜȊȊƻ and ¢ƻǊŜŀŘƻǊ {ƻƴƎ, from Bizet’s 
/ŀǊƳŜƴ {ǳƛǘŜǎ.  
/ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 5ŜǘŀƛƭǎΥ 5ŀǘŜΥ Saturday 24 March 2018, ¢ƛƳŜΥ 7.30pm 
±ŜƴǳŜΥ Llewellyn Hall 
Facebook page for sharing: https://www.facebook.com/
events/1328893163923407/  
Event webpage: http://musicforcanberra.org.au/event/
canberra-youth-orchestra-opera-gala/  
Tickets are available now at: http://premier.ticketek.com.au/
shows/Show.aspx?sh=TOBIASCO18 
Subscription tickets to all four 2018 concerts are available at: 
http://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?
sh=ECSM0000018CY 

PARENT 

EFFECTIVENESS 

TRAINING (P.E.T)  
Supported by Parentline ACT 

Learn respectful communication skills for a peaceful, gentle 
approach to parenting, without the use of punishment or 
reward. P.E.T helps children and parents develop resilience, 
emotional intelligence, confidence and consideration. The 
course is powerful, proven and practical.  Yell less, and enjoy 
your children more.  Build relationships that last a lifetime. 
For more information: visit www.parentskills.com.au; read 
P.E.T. on a Page; ÁÎÄ ÊÏÉÎ ÔÈÅ Parent Skills Facebook 
community. The 24 hour course consists of three-hour 

sessions, once per week, for eight weeks.  Bookings essential. 

$390pp for course (investment includes workbook and 

textbook). Begins: Tuesday, 8May 2018 (min. number of 

participants required); Time: 6.30pm-9.45pm; Place: Weston, 

ACT. Enjoy P.E.T. with [ŀǊƛǎǎŀ 5ŀƴƴ, accredited P.E.T. 
instructor. wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ōƭƻƎΥ www.parentskills.com.au/blogs/
larissaΣ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ: info@parentskills.com.au 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1328893163923407/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1328893163923407/
http://musicforcanberra.org.au/event/canberra-youth-orchestra-opera-gala/
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